
Minutes, October 5 meeting of SEAPAX board

The meeting was called to order about 6:30 at the Fuel Coffee shop on Capitol Hill. Present were
Aileen, Catherine, Shauna, Lillian, Glen and Temma.

In recapping Past Events, Shauna reported that the Angelina's event went extremely well.
Enough volunteers were there to serve the women. The volunteers were given a tour of the
facility and learned about how the women got to this point. There is a continuing need, and we
talked about the possibility of repeating this event with variations using some of the volunteer's
skills as in Arts and Crafts, etc. A suggestion was made that we do this again and possibly donate
an amount of $100 to actually pay for a meal for the Holiday month of November from our
Grants Fund. November 12th was suggested and Shauna will check it out. It was also suggested
we do a drive for them at our Christmas Event in December collecting Band-Aids and personal
items needed by these women.

The Aids Walk brought out between 10 to 15 volunteers as course safety managers--event was
smaller than last year and ended early.

None of our board showed up at the service event but the Potluck for our foreign visitors on Sat.
night had a wonderful turnout. The Tuesday night reception and discussion was well attended
and at least 8 members from our local group were there.

Catherine has been working with the mentor program and encouraged others of us to do so as
well or encourage the membership to get involved.

Upcoming events are:

Pub night on Oct.20 at the 6 Arms, Melrose and Pine
Board Meeting on Nov. 2nd at Shauna's on lower Queen Ann
Meet and Greet on Nov. 10
Angelina’s (Nov. 12)
Holiday Party early Dec., place to be announced (Hilary or Sharon's)

Finance Report: $8,600 in bank account

Aileen showed us the 2 new postcards she has made to send New Members and Renewals for
their dues.

There are only about 90 calendars left.

Aileen will send Daryl a check for $100 to offset his travel expenses.

Glen went over the materials that he and Joshua came up with. We will connect with the Peace
Corps office again to see if there is any way new returnees can be linked up with our group.

Meeting adjourned about 8:00 due to the closure of the coffee house.

Respectfully submitted,
Temma Pistrang, acting Secretary


